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Important dates for your diary 

Event Class assemblies 

20.09.23 Reception Celebration Day – 1:30pm 04.10.23 6MV 

21.09.23 Year 1 Celebration Day – 9:00am 11.10.23 3MR 

26.09.23 Reception phonics and reading workshop – 9:10am 18.10.23 5BH 

27.09.23 Year 6 secondary school application meeting – 9:10am 08.11.23 2PH 

28.09.23 Year 1 phonics and reading workshop – 9:10am 15.11.23 1AJ 

02.10.23 Year 2 parent workshop – 9:10am 22.11.23 4AB 

04.10.23 Years 3 and 4 parent workshop – 9:10am   

10.10.23 Parents’ evening   

11.10.23 Parents’ evening   

11.10.23 Year 6 parent workshop – 9:10am   

18.10.23 Year 5 parent workshop – 9:10am   

20.10.23 Last day of the half-term   



Celebrations 

Class Star of the 

Week 

Writer of the 

Week 

Mathematician of 

the Week 

Reader of the 

Week 

Presenter of 

the Week 

RCJ Shiloh Ananya Felicia Charlie 

1AJ Joshua Wendy Iruoghene Jaiden Romario 

1HE Misbahu Yusuf Khalid Lacey Afia 

2PH Evazi Ellie Viktor Alana Sofia 

2ER Zanyah & Syraj Freya Teddy Mabrukah Jasmine 

 

Class Star of the Week Writer of the Week Mathematician of 

the Week 

Presenter of the 

Week 

3MR Naila Alayna Abib Zeynab 

3GC Nate Zahara Isa Kamron 

4AB Othniel Teddy Jahmorei Sophia 

4EB Isabella Hamia Eymen Frankie 

5BH Francis Sammy Cinar Ridwaan 

5GT Hawa Kymaani Kevin Ibrahim 

6MV Honya Sara Saif Jawdan 

6CS Aila Lysander Davarney Imaan 

 

This week’s gem winners are…. Diamonds 

This week’s treasure chest winners are… 2PH     6CS 

 

 

Attendance 
 

  
 

Classes with the best attendance this term so far… 
 

1st   

5GT  98.66% 2nd  

6CS  97.33% 3rd 

6MV  96.31% 
 

Class Attendance 

RCJ 78.00 

1AJ 94.35 

1HE 92.22 

2PH 95.36 

2ER 96.12 

3MR 94.26 

3GC 99.02 

4AB 98.82 

4EB 100 

5BH 88.33 

5GT 97.67 

6MV 94.76 

6CS 100 

Whole school 95.62 

School average (year) % 

National average (year) 94% 

School target 96% 

This week’s attendance winners are  6CS 4EB 
2ER 

 



Latest News 
Vision and Values 
This half-term we will be focusing on our Vision and Values in our KS1/KS2 themed assemblies 
and as a discussion session in class. This week our value was Academically Ambitious. During 
our assembly we learnt about the value in getting the best education possible, how Malala 
Yousafzai fights for the right of women to be educated and listened to the story “Malala’s Magic 
Pencil”. The story can be found by clicking on the link below: 
 
Mulala's Magic Pencil story 
 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zVgtqDDXWVg


Communicating with school 
I have been inundated with parents/carers wanting to speak directly with me about all sorts of 
things. One of the strengths of the school is that senior leaders have an open-door policy, 
however it is important that parents/carers follow the correct channels of communication when 
they have any questions or queries. For one, I do not have the capacity to personally respond to 
everything that goes on at Keyworth, plus there are a team of people who would be better 
placed to respond appropriately. If you contact the school requesting to speak directly to me 
about matters that should be managed by someone else, then you will be directed to them. 
 
In the first instance, the majority of questions and queries can be resolved by your child/ren’s 
class teacher/s. Anything to do with administration outside of the classroom should be directed 
to the school office. Please note the following communication channels: 
 

 
 

Magicbooking and payments update 
Moving forward, parents/carers will need to make all payments using their Magicbooking 
account (or by using the card machine in the school office if there are difficulties with doing so 
using Magicbooking). Additionally, signing-up to clubs and providing consent for trips will need 
to be completed using Magicbooking. 
 
If you ever have an issue with your Magicbooking account, please email the school office: 
 
office@keyworth.southwark.sch.uk.  
 
Important dates for your diary 
Please refer to the “Important dates for your diary” section above for further information. 
 
Year 6 secondary school applications 
All parents/carers of children in year 6 need to apply for a secondary school place by Tuesday 
31st October. Assistant Headteacher Melissa will be hosting a parent/carer workshop about the 
application process on Wednesday 27th September at 9:10am in the Community Room. 
 
Further information about the secondary school application process can be found on the 
following websites: 
 

Southwark  Lambeth 
 
Bikes and scooters in school 
We are happy when children walk, scoot or ride to school to improve their health and wellbeing. 
However, please note that should parents/carers decide to leave their child/ren’s mode of 
transport in school, parents/carers do so at their own risk and the school will not be held 
accountable should any item go missing. 
 

Class 
teachers

Phase Leaders:

Early Years and Year 
1 - Claire

Year 2 - Jaime

Year 3 - Miri

Years 4, 5 and 6 -
Melissa

Sarah, 
Jaime and 

Ray

mailto:office@keyworth.southwark.sch.uk
https://www.southwark.gov.uk/schools-and-education/school-admissions/secondary-admissions/applying-for-a-secondary-school-place
https://www.lambeth.gov.uk/schools-and-education/school-admissions-and-appeals/secondary-school-admissions


Workshops 
The following workshops will be taking place during the coming weeks. The purpose of the 
workshops is to provide parents/carers with support and information about their child/ren’s 
education, so I would encourage everyone to attend if they can. Please arrive via the school 
office ready for a 9:10am start. Workshops will take place in the Community Room. 
 
➢ Tuesday 26th September – Reception phonics and reading workshop; 
➢ Thursday 28th September - Year 1 phonics and reading workshop; 
➢ Monday 2nd October – Year 2 parent workshop; 
➢ Wednesday 4th October – Years 3/4 parent workshop; 
➢ Wednesday 11th October – Year 6 parent workshop; 
➢ Wednesday 18th October – Year 5 parent workshop. 
 
Learning Celebration Days 
Next week, Reception and year 1 will be hosting celebration days. Parents/carers are welcome 
and encouraged to attend if their child/ren are in either year groups: 
 
➢ Wednesday 20th September at 1:30pm – Reception Celebration Day (come to Gaza Street 

gate); 
➢ Thursday 21st September at 9:00am – Year 1 Celebration Day (come through 

Doddington/Gaza Street gates). 
 
Class assemblies 
Our class assemblies will begin later this 
half-term. Each class will have one class 
assembly this academic year. All 
assemblies will take place in the main 
hall at 9:10am with parents/carers 
invited to attend the assembly/ies for 
their child/ren’s class/es. 
 
Labelling school uniform 
School uniform is expensive, particularly 
if children regularly lose it. Please ensure 
that you write your child/ren’s name/s on all items of their clothing as they can be returned if 
found.  
 
Art focus 
At the start of each 
academic year we have an 
art focus at Keyworth to 
support the children’s 
transition into their new 
classes. 4AB have had a 
great start to the year and 
loved their art project in 
the first week back. They 
looked at the artistic 
styles of Japanese artist 
Yayoi Kusama and Swedish 
abstract artist Hilma af 
Klint to create their own 
bright, abstract flower 
still life paintings. 
 

 

Date Class 

Wednesday 4th October at 9:10am 6MV 

Wednesday 11th October at 9:10am 3MR 

Wednesday 18th October at 9:10am 5BH 

Half-term 

Wednesday 8th November at 9:10am 2PH 

Wednesday 15th November at 9:10am 1AJ 

Wednesday 22nd November at 9:10am 4AB 
 

 



Keyworth Friends update 
 

Registered charity number: 1182647 
 
Hello and welcome to our returning pupils and 
staff, and our new starters. We had a lot of 
fun last year and raised over £2,200. We 
donated money to the school for school trips 
and running community-building events. 
 
We held events such as: 
 
➢ Summer Fayre 
➢ Winter Fayre 
➢ Cake sales 
➢ Book swaps 
➢ My Heritage – Celebrating our Cultures & Diversity event 
➢ Gifts sale for mothers’ & fathers’ (& significant others) days. 
 
We would like to continue running events to fundraise and celebrate our school community, 
however we need volunteers to help organise and run events, and to complete the admin 
required to hold our charity status. We are currently looking to recruit a chairperson and 
secretary for the committee, so are asking parents/carers for their support. 
 
If you have time to wrap books for the Winter Fayre, help set up/clear up at the beginning or 
end of events; work for a company who have a fund for supporting charitable work, or, can 
offer your time for anything else, please contact us at Keyworthfriends@gmail.com.  
 

 
 

Keyworth needs the help of parents/carers! 
 

 

mailto:Keyworthfriends@gmail.com


 

 
 



Year 2 Pirate Day 
This term, Year 2's geography topic is Continents and Oceans. To support them in their 
learning, the children came to school dressed as pirates for Pirate Day and imagined that they 
were pirates travelling around the globe in search of treasure! They took part in lots of fun 
activities throughout the day, including reading maps, using compass points to follow a 
route, beating the clock in a geography Kahoot quiz, and even travelling around the school on a 
treasure hunt! 
 

 



Music lessons 
Our music lessons, delivered by 
Southwark Music Services, started this 
week. Year 4 were introduced to the 
ukulele. 
 
Support for families – SIAS 
At the end of this newsletter is a 
poster containing information about 
the Southwark Information and 
Support Service. 
 
Word of the Week 
This week’s Word of the Week is 
corresponded. Please discuss its 
meaning with your child/ren and 
encourage them to share what they 
have learned with their teachers in 
school to receive gems. Do they know the origin? Can they use the word correctly in a sentence? 
Can they identify and explain the meaning of alternative forms e.g., 
corresponding/correspondence? Can they identify any synonyms or antonyms? 
 
Please find below previous words that we have used in school: 
 

 

Previous words 
 

defensible 

 
I would like to wish you and your family a wonderful weekend! 

 
Ray Capper 

Head of School 
 

 



 


